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Staffing 
Luke and Kristina both left in mid-August, so we then had no chainsaw operators and no field supervisors. Sarah 

supervised a smaller crew for the remainder of the summer and additional staff members were hired for the fall. 

Summer Staff  Fall Staff 

Name Start End Name Start End 

Luke Peters May 4 Aug 15 Lucas Sherry Sept 13 Sept 19 

Kristina Ivkov May 25 Aug 14 Andrew Fizzard Sept 17 Sept 30 

Gavin Toombs June 8 Aug 18 Nathan Gillis Sept 18 Sept 25 

Carter McQuaid June 8 Aug 18 Beth Essery Sept 19 Sept 19 

Brenton Sanford June 15 Aug 29    

Tessa Doncaster June 8 Full time in summer, part time in fall Oct 10 

Arnaud Perron-Bouchard June 29 Aug 6  Benjamin MacNeill Sept 19 Nov 28 

Maxime Laroche June 29 Aug 6 Shawn Feener Sept 19 Dec 12 

Ryan Snyder June 29 Aug 26 Jill Poirier Sept 21 Dec 11 

Hilary Shea July 27  Jan 12 

 

Andrew, Nathan and Jill were available to work during the week, while Lucas, Beth, Shawn, Ben and Tessa were only 

available on weekends. So we worked most Saturdays through the fall. 

 

Tree planting 
Fall staff finished tree planting 1005 trees. Most of this planting was done at a property in Blooming Point which 

bordered on Tracadie Bay to one side, a stream on another side, and has ponds which were constructed by Ducks 

Unlimited. Landowner gave us latitude to plant whatever species, quantities and locations that we thought best for 

wildlife. 

Trees were also given to landowners with waterfront properties for them to plant on their own. One local business did 

extensive tree planting around their entire property. Tree planting was mostly done on weekends in October. 

 

Stream Cleaning 
The summer crew did approximately 3km of stream in Friston and a small section near York. Chainsaw operators Tessa 

and Shawn were in school but were available on weekends, so we cleared streams on the weekends in the last half of 

September. We cleared approximately 1km of Friston South and 1.7km of MacLauchlan in three intense days of work. A 

small section of Friston North was also cleared using hand tools only when the chainsaw operators were not available. 



 

Figure 1. Clearing debris to improve fish passage. 

 

Figure 2. Removing debris from a barely visible stream. 



 

Figure 3. Large pipe that was impeding fish passage was cut up and removed from stream. 

Brush mats 
We installed 2 medium and 2 giant brush mats. The Saturday crew had two chainsaw operators who cut branches for 

part of one day. We received help from BBEMA who lent us a chainsaw operator for half a day and from FCBB when 

coordinator Justin Walsh and a helper came for half a day. Board chairperson, George Coade, cut trees for part of one 

day. We also used hand saws to cut some branches.  

 

Figure 4. Installation of the largest brush mat. 


